



AIA is your professional membership organization providing service at the local, state and national levels for all stages of your career. AIA Florida is proud to be the voice of architecture and your advocate before the state legislature and regulatory boards. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]In 2018 legislation was passed further defining the starting date of the 10-year statute of repose. It also clarifies that punch list or warranty items do not extend the 10-year window. Also this year, AIA Florida issued a challenge to the Florida Building Commission’s (FBC) proposed rule change. We contend that the FBC has overstepped its legislative authority by stating that all amendments to the Florida Building Code must meet a Florida specific need - regardless of industry merit. AIA Florida is continuing this battle through the appeal process to keep our state’s building code the strongest in the nation.

AIA Florida continues to be your resource for quality continuing education as it is time to meet licensure requirements. New Advanced Florida Building Code courses have been added to our online learning library. For those on the path to licensure, AIA Florida has partnered to provide members discounted ARE 5.0 study materials.

Your priorities are our priorities and we welcome the opportunity to serve you as a member in 2019.

(LOCAL EXAMPLE TEXT – can be changed by local component)
AIA <local component> offers you a variety of programs and services, tailored to you and the community that you call home.  With monthly meetings, public lectures, and educational seminars, your local component provides timely information and practical resources for both future architects and licensed professionals.  Your input and participation is welcomed!

Thank you for your continued support of AIA.  We look forward to a successful 2019 with you.



